March 16, 2022

Mayor Walker and Members of the city council:

First, I would like to thank the city council for giving me the opportunity to serve the community on the Princeton Public Utilities Board of Commissioners. None the less, it is with the deepest regret I must offer my resignation from the Commission effective June 1, 2022.

It has truly been an honor and a privilege to serve the community on the PPU commission since 2019. I think it would be accurate to say that I was appointed to the commission at an interesting time in the community's history. Something of a new procedure was put in place that year and several candidates were interviewed and the council then made their decision. I believed the interview process served the community well and would hope it could continue. In light of all the remote meetings we have today as a result of Covid I should add that I believe mine was the first video interview for the commission position and I would hate to think that this was a harbinger of things to come.

Since those first meetings I have learned a lot and the electric and water industries have continued to grow and become ever more complex. I have been extremely fortunate to work during this time with folks on the commission that are truly dedicated to serving the community and are always looking forward to ensure a bright future for Princeton. The Commission has accomplished a lot in these few years to guarantee that Princeton will continue to have competitive rates, consistent service and solid financial footings on which to stand for many years to come.

I should also add that we as a community are fortunate indeed to have the staff we have working with us here in Princeton. From Keith and the staff in the front office that do a phenomenal job of greeting and working with our customers, to the guys that work every day to make certain the water you drink and light switches you flip all work exactly as they should. During sunny days and blizzards they are here making sure you are up and running. These folks take a tremendous amount of pride in the work they do and should be applauded. They are the most professional people I have had the honor and pleasure to work with.

With the kindest regards,

Greg Manson

CC: PPU General Manager Butcher, Commission